
 

    

    

 

   

   

  

    

 

Domestic Violence Funding Administered By State Organizations 
State Fiscal Year 2022 

State Federal Other TOTAL 

Criminal Justice Commission: Services include 
victim advocacy and outpatient counseling. 

$ 281,725 $ 606,205 $ 14,486 $ 902,416 

Arizona Department of Economic Security: 
Residential services including emergency shelter, 
transitional housing, and other housing 
interventions. Community and mobile advocacy 
services including counseling and case 
management. Other services provided are legal 
assistance, public awareness and training. 

$ 3,283,000 $ 7,611,732 $ 3,100,000 $ 13,994,732 

Department of Health Services: Services include 
emergency shelter, crisis intervention, case 
management, peer counseling, advocacy, legal 
advocacy, children's crisis intervention, counseling, 
training, and community education.

 $ 2,425,247 $ 2,425,247 

Department of Housing: Represents Housing 
Trust Fund used for rental assistance and eviction 
prevention, Crisis Contingency Safety Net Funds to 
support COVID related staffing, operating costs for 
emergency shelters and motel vouchers and the 
Federal funds are for Permanent Housing including 
Rapid Re-Housing and Support services. 

$ 3,288,424 $ 5,311,576 $ 8,600,000 

Department of Public Safety: Services include 
counseling, personal and criminal justice victim 
advocacy, other supportive services, and training. 

$ 367,690 $ 15,390,354 $ 15,758,044 

Governor’s Office of Youth, Faith and Family: 
Services include advocacy, emergency shelter, 
transitional housing, supportive services, outreach, 
training, protocol development and law 
enforcement/prosecutorial services. 

$ 3,256,474 $ 3,256,474 

TOTALS $ 7,220,839 $ 34,601,588 $ 3,114,486 $ 44,936,913 

Additional Reports: 
In support of the Judicial Branch's strategic agenda, the Supreme Court/Administrative Office of the Courts (AOC) provided the 
following domestic violence services in State Fiscal Year 2022/2023: Court policy analysts to support various committees addressing 
issues of domestic violence in the courts; automation trainers dedicated to teaching court staff domestic violence case processing; and 
computer programmers committed to make necessary updates or enhancements to the statewide case management system , the 
Arizona Protective Order Initiation & Notification Tool and the AOC's public access portal. Additionally, funds were used to develop 
and provide domestic violence education for judges and court staff at judicial branch training offerings as well as the other 
multidisciplinary domestic violence conferences. These services are addressed by multiple divisions at the AOC. 

The Office of the Attorney General distributed $1,780,000 for state mandated services for victims of crime. The Office of the Attorney 
General also indicated that there is no way to identify the amount of these funds used to support victims of domestic violence. 


